MINUTES OF MEETING MANNERING PARK COMMUNITY PRECINCT COMMITTEE
On February 20, 2012                                                                    At Mannering Park Community Hall
Meeting opened 7.10pm

Attendance:  Jan Regnis, Rob Regnis, Norell Lee, Bruce Wall, Peter Dean, Bart Vanderzee, Trevor Wrightston, Bruce Edgell, Trevor Masters, Robyn Sauerbier, John Sauerbier, Judy Whitbourne, Denise Cooper, Michael Ingram, Neil Wynn, Greg Stott, Jenny Stott, Carroll Smith, Cherie Vance (treasurer), Andrew Whitbourne (chairman), Sue Murray (secretary). Apologies: Jack Cambourn, Cllr Bill Symington, Bruce Allan, Jennifer Petersen, Coral Burnham, Stan Jacques.

GUEST SPEAKER:

John Barrow of Chain Valley Bay spoke on the topic of damage to land and property by mine subsidence. He has been campaigning for about 20 years for compensation for damage because of mine subsidence in the Chain Valley Bay area where about 100 homes, 300 blocks of land have been affected  and a substantial stretch of foreshore land on both the south and north side of the bay was lost.
His main point was the importance of doing a grid survey over the whole area of mining activity – and the surrounding area - by correct placement of survey pegs on property to enable the measure of subsidence and, therefore, being able to prove “causation” in the event of any land shift leading to building or environmental damage.  It is particularly important to place markers on private property.

John’s message was to continue bringing the matter before local and state governments to work together to ensure markers/survey pegs are correctly placed and recorded by them and to ensure an open and transparent measure of the affect of mining on land formation.

MINUTES OF DECEMBER 19, 2011: Moved for acceptance (Jan Regnis) Seconded( Peter Dean)  Carried
Business Arising – Progress Reports

Item 2: Chain Valley Bay Colliery (ongoing)   Neil Wynn gave a report from the last SRG (stakeholders reference group) meeting held 9/2/12. The EA was approved in January which means mini long-wall mining operation under the lake. Disappointing that only 9 submissions because the government considers anything less than 25 can only mean there is not enough general community concern. The SRG is now disbanded, however, as part of the approval process a Community Consultative Committee (CCC) will be established and details of meetings etc will be advertised. The guidelines for the committee includes 3 to 5 community members, 1 WSC rep and 2 mine reps. The EA approval included an agreement that 3.5cents per tonne of coal produced will go into a trust fund to be expended for infrastructure in the Gwandalan/Summerland Point, Chain Valley Bay and Mannering Park areas.
Lake Coal has to establish a committee with WSC for ongoing repairs to Ruttleys Road. There have been numerous complaints about truck driver behaviour and one driver has been dismissed. There is potential for up to 500 coal trucks a day along Ruttleys Road. If anyone sees any truck driver issues or coal spillage they need to complain via the Community Hotline – phone 1800 687557.
LDO needs help from Delta Electricity and the State Government to investigate coal transport options over Delta-occupied land.

Andy submitted the Project Approval document which details the requirements of the mining approval.

ACTION:  Email the internet link for the Project Approval to all members and make a copy available on request to those without email access.
Item 3: Wet Basin Catherine Street Reserve (ongoing) The channel has been excavated and vegetation planted and the project is close to being finished. The question was raised about funding for this work-  thought to be from the trust fund at 2cents per tonne of coal production from Mannering Colliery.

Pedestrian access has been installed from the shared pathway on to all streets from Catherine Street to Cheryle Avenue.

ACTION:  Information from WSC about what this project cost and from where it was funded.

Item 6:  Oval Amenities Block and Vales Point Reserve (ongoing) 
Oval amenities – Was supposed to go to the last WSC meeting and should be on the agenda at the next WSC meeting.
Vales Point Reserve – Most things done. Investigating ways to dispose of waste from fish cleaning bench. The grant funding used for this work has been extended till the end of March to allow the work to be finalised. Funding to do that is being sought.
Item 8: Shared pathway -  Letter sent to Swansea MP Garry Edwards in December asking for support. No response. Another email sent February – still no response.

Item 18: Clean-up of Ruttleys Rd/Pacific Hwy – Roads and Maritime Services is investigating following our letter in November.
Item 19:  Boat ramp repairs – WSC received grant to upgrade the boat ramp and part of the approval is to have substantial works completed by September but WSC is hoping to have the job completed by then.
Item 21: Eaton’s Hardware intersection on Ruttleys Rd – Still in abeyance. WSC rejected the company’s latest DA for upgrade of the intersection.
ACTION: Follow-up on fire regulation requirements due to be completed in January.

Item 22: WSC policy for boats stored on waterfront reserves – Andy Whitbourne, Judy Whitbourne, MP Sailing Club Commodore attended a public meeting at Gwandalan attended by Cllr Bill Symington and WSC representatives. Other public meetings at Chain Valley Bay and Tuggerah Lakes. A public meeting will be held at MP Sailing Club at 6pm on Saturday, March 10.

ACTION: Precinct members to be informed of meeting

Item 28: WSC plans to change classification of community property – Precinct has WSC report to council and subsequent Minutes recording the decision to investigate reclassification. Precinct has full list of all Wyong Shire properties to be investigated. These documents can be supplied as requested. 

Item 29: Coal mining operations – The EA for Centennial Coal’s proposal for increased coal production is on display until February 23 and as many submissions as possible are encouraged.

Item 30: Traffic management near new fire station – Welcome to Michael Ingram, the president of MP fire brigade. 

ACTION: Letter to RFS seeking information about traffic management plans when the new fire station is completed (as per Motion 19/12/11)
Item 31: Community Noticeboard – Access by general public and community groups is still unsatisfactory. 

MOTION: (Jan Regnis) Mannering Park Community Precinct Committee write to Wyong Shire Council requesting a second key be provided for the Mannering Park Community Noticeboard in the town centre. The key to be held at the Mannering Park Newsagency for the use of local community groups.

SECONDED:  Bruce Wall    CARRIED.

CORRESPONDENCE: Moved for acceptance (Bruce Wall) Seconded (Cherie Vance)  Carried
Business Arising – 
1) Eyewatch – Rob Regnis summarised an email from Tuggerah Lakes Police command re Eyewatch (an electronic version of Neighbourhood Watch) which will involve each of the Precincts in Wyong Shire. This project is in the process of being set-up and community forums will be held soon.

2) Residential E panel – a community forum opportunity being set-up by WSC. Residents need to register to participate in a variety of ongoing community surveys.

ACTION:  An internet link to be sent to Precinct members together with the Minutes

TREASURER’S REPORT: 
 The Precinct financial records are with WSC being audited - figures quoted are only approximate.

Balance brought forward - $305.83

Outgoing - stationery expenses

Balance @ 20/2/12 - $270.99

Moved for acceptance (Cherie Vance) Seconded (Trevor Wrightson)  Carried
REPORTS 

Delta Forum (Trevor Wrightson) – main points (full report on file)

a) Sad passing of Derek Zietsch of Wyee Bay, one of the longest serving representatives of the forum.

b) Bush fire a major concern and destroyed 400m of coal conveyor between Vales Point and Munmorah Power Station.

c) Recent loud noise from the power station was a major steam leak when an attempt was made to return Number 5 Alternator into service after a major overhaul. Delta apologised for the noise caused by the leak and the alternator is back in service.
d) The Pilot Carbon Dioxide Capturing plant built by Delta and the CSIRO at Munmorah Power Station at a cost of $70m was successful and in the process of being transferred to Vales Point.

e) 95% of Vales Point coal is coming in by rail to the Wyee unloader and then by conveyor. Six trucks a day from Huntley coal mine on the South coast and about 6 trucks of Bio Fuel. An average six trucks of soil a day to recap Ash Dam.

f) Bob Brooks from Chain Valley Bay and Trevor Wrightson each raised the matter of the shared pathway from Wyee Point to CVB

g) On behalf of Landcare & Tidy Towns, Trevor requested to have the grass mown on Vales Rd – western side from Ruttleys Rd to the truck bay and on the eastern side from Vales Point entry to Griffith St. An on-site meeting to be arranged with Landcare and Tidy Towns. 

Men’s Shed (Bruce Wall)

The men now have uniforms. There will be a meeting with WSC to discuss two potential sites for the Men’s Shed building. Meetings are held the third Wednesday of each month at 9am at MP Uniting Church.

MP Festival (Bruce Wall)

To be held Sunday,March 25, from 10am to 3pm on MP Oval.  Flyers around town and advertising in newspapers.

Landcare & Tidy Towns (Rob Regnis)  - main points (full report on file)

a) WSC is considering the separation of Tidy Towns and Landcare activities to provide more support for the three Wyong Shire Tidy Towns organisations with financial assistance of $15,000 a year and a council co-ordinator. LC&TT will hold a Special General Meeting  to discuss the matter on 26/4/12.
b) Activity report – 833.5 hours YTD (from July 2011) – including tree planting on Vales Rd, improvements to storage container, tree planting and garden in school grounds as well as laying of turf and improvements along school footpath, maintenance of public gardens (community hall, shopping centre, Vales Point, cnr Ruttleys/Vales garden and mowing along Vales Rd, fundraising activities and graffiti removal which has seen a substantial decline since the concerted effort for quick removal).
c) Landcare work held in abeyance until WSC-approved supervisor available to be on-site at all times while Landcare work carried out.

MP Fire Brigade (Michael Ingram)

Traffic management in Cheryl St. Rangers enforce the No Parking areas of Cheryl St and there are no access problems for fire trucks if drivers adhere to No Parking zones.

GENERAL BUSINESS
a) MOTION:  Mannering Park Community Precinct Committee requests State Members of Parliament who represent our local communities to support LDO’s research into transportation of coal mined from Chain Valley Bay.
 LDO Coal is investigating transport of its coal to Newcastle by conveyor/truck and train rather than coal truck haulage along public roads that is currently used. This option requires building  infrastructure on Delta Electricity lands which will entail long-term agreements between LDO and Delta Electricity/NSW Government. 
The Precinct, representing Mannering Park community, requests  government representatives to do all in their power to facilitate communication between LDO, Delta Electricity and the NSW Government to consider all appropriate avenues for the transportation of coal from Chain Valley Colliery while substantially minimising the use of coal transportation by truck along Ruttleys Road, Mannering Park.
Letters be sent to Swansea MP Garry Edwards, Wyong  MP Darren Webber, Minister for Central Coast Chris Hartcher.

The Motion was put by Bruce Wall, Seconded by Bart Vanderzee and Carried unanimously.
b) Notice of AGM to be held at next meeting March 19, 2012. Nomination forms will be emailed to all members.
c) Precinct send a card to Stan Jacques thanking him for his great support to the Precinct over the years and sending best wishes.

MEETING CLOSED 9.05pm

Next meeting (including Annual General Meeting) 7pm, Monday, March 19, 2011

